
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

WELCOME TO THE GOD-LOVING & GOD-

PROTECTED PARISH OF ST. MICHAEL’S! 

A parish of the UOC-USA and the Ecumenical Patriarchate 
74 Harris Ave. Woonsocket, RI 02895 | 401.762.3939 | 

www.StMichaelUOC.org | Fr. Borislav Kroner 

“Each one shall give what he has decided in his own mind, not 

Grudgingly or because he is made to - for God loves a cheerful 

giver.” -  II Cor. 9:7 

January 23, 2022 

SERVICE SCHEDULE 

Sunday, Jan. 23 ï 31st  SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST / Sunday 

after Theophany / St. Gregory, bp. of Nyssa 

Tone: 6 / Epistle: Ephesians 4:7-13; Gospel: Matthew 4:12-17 

9:00AM Divine Liturgy ï Open To Public - Live video broadcast on 

our Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Weekday Scripture Readings: 

Mon., Jan. 24: After feast of Theophany / Ven. Theodosius the Great,  

Epistle: Hebrews 11:17-23, 27-31;Gospel: Mark 9:42-10:1 

Tues, Jan. 25: Afterfeast of Theophany / Martyr Tetiana the 

deaconess of Rome and companions 

Epistle: Hebrews 12:25-26, 13:22-25; Gospel: Mark 10:2-1 

Wed., Jan. 26: Afterfeast of Theophany / Martyrs Hermylus and 

Stratonicus - FAST DAY 

Epistle: James 1:1-18; Gospel: Mark  10:11-16 

Thur, Jan. 27: Apodosis (Leavetaking of the Theophany of our Lord 

Epistle: James 1:19-27; Gospel: Mark 10:17-27 
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Fri.,  Jan. 28: Ven. Paul of Thebes and St. John Calabytes (the ñHut-

dwellerò) of Constantinople (450), monks - FAST DAY 

Epistle: James 2:1-13; Gospel: Mark 10:23-32 

Sat., Jan. 29: The Veneration of the Precious Chains of the Holy and 

All -Glorious Apostle Peter 

Epistle: Colossians 1:3-6; Gospel: Luke 16:10-15 

10AM Moleben followed by Bible Study ï Open To Public - 

Live video broadcast on our Facebook page: 

https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Sunday, Jan. 30 ï 32nd SUNDAY AFTER PENTECOST / Ven. 

Anthony the Great  

Tone: 6 / Epistle: 1 Timothy 1:15 -17; Gospel: Luke 18:35-43 

9:00AM Divine Liturgy  ï Open To Public - Live video broadcast on 

our Facebook page:  https://www.facebook.com/StMichaelUOC/ 

Orthodox Christians have their homes blessed after Theophany.   

Please let Fr. Borislav know when he can come by and bless your 

home. 

Remember:  even when you are absent, expenses continue 

PARISH NEWS 

--WE EXTEND BIRTHDAY GREETINGS TO:  Daniel Bourgery 

(Jan. 20), Fr. Borislav Kroner  (Jan. 21), may God grant you, all, Many, 

Happy Years!  ʄʥʦʛʘʷ ʣʽʪʘ! 

--FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL:  For the safety of our parishioners 

and clergy, we have decided to CANCEL  this year's Semi-Annual 

meeting, as we had done last year. 

The Annual Meeting is scheduled to take place in early June. 

Please speak to a Parish Council member should you have any questions 

or concerns in the meantime. 

--A FEW ANNOUNCEMENTS:   

1--We want to remind parishioners that services will still go on even when 

there is inclement weather. PLEASE use your best judgement about 

attending and use extreme caution when driving during winter weather.  

2--Due to the high transmission rate of COVID-19 in our area, the Parish 

Council has decided, as a precaution, to suspend all coffee hours 

throughout the month of January.   

3--All meetings that were to take place in person during coffee hour will 

been postponed to next month (February), including the UOL meeting. 

We do this out of care and concern for our fellow parishioners. 
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Thank you for understanding as we navigate through the fast changing 

situation of the pandemic! 

--PARISH HALL:  "If you are the last person(s) leaving our parish hall 

after a function or coffee hour, PLEASE be sure all lights are off and 

doors are locked.  We had a recent Sunday, where the lights were left on 

and the doors left unlocked.  We simply cannot afford to pay for the 

extra electricity when it can be taken care of so simply.  And we can't 

afford for anyone to be able to walk right in and help themselves to our 

holdings.  Insurance would not pay for theft if we were negligent.  It's also 

not fair to either of our clergy to have to check the facility to see it was 

vacated properly".  Thank you. 

--WE ARE LOOKING FOR VOLUNTEERS TO HELP WITH 

OUR COFFEE HOURS:  We are looking for volunteers to help with 

our coffee hours. 

Pre-packaged/wrapped items only at least through cold and flu season. 

We also need assistance with set up/clean up. 

Please contact Cindy if you would like to help out and she will provide 

you with some guidelines. (charestr@aol.com) 

**COVID-19 UPDATE** 

"Let each of you look out not only for his own interests, but also for the 

interests of others"- Philippians 2:4 

A REMINDER:  In light of the recent outbreaks of COVID-19, we are 

asking that all unvaccinated people to wear a mask. It is also 

recommended by the CDC that everyone over the age of 2 wear a mask 

while in indoor settings, even if fully vaccinated (and especially in areas 

of high transmission, which Rhode Island is.) Maintain a distance of at 

least 3-6 feet as much as possible from those around you. 

Use your best judgement, but please do so while thinking of those around 

you as well, as this is a serious matter. 

If you have ANY symptoms of COVID-19, or generally do not feel well, 

PLEASE STAY HOME!  

Please keep all those who are suffering from COVID-19 and the ones who 

care for them (family members, doctors, nurses and first responders) in 

your prayers! 

**CURRENT GUIDELINES FOR COMING TO CHURCH 

DURING THE COVID-19 PANDEMIC** 

1--A suggestion by our Hierarchs, please wear a mask, when inside the 

Church or Parish Hall whether vaccinated or not. Please, use your own 

discretion... 
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2--Please stop at the desk in the Narthex and greet the ushers so they can 

register you in (for contact tracing purposes.) You should NOT be in 

attendance if you have ANY symptoms of COVID-19, or are generally not 

feeling well (sniffles, body aches).  

3--People who have knowingly been in contact with anyone who has been 

infected/diagnosed with COVID-19 should NOT enter the church and 

should quarantine according to State guidelines. They should not return to 

church until they have tested negative for COVID-19 

4--Please refrain from venerating liturgical object/icons/crosses by 

touch/kiss. The Sign of the Cross and a reverent bow in front of an icon is 

also an acceptable form of veneration.  

5--When seated in church, we ask that you stay 3-6 feet apart as much as 

possible. Back and side pews will remain cordoned off, allowing the extra 

chairs to stay in place. 

6---Coffee Hours have been cancelled for the month of January.  

If you have been to church and have later tested positive 

for COVID-19 you MUST: 

1- Inform Father Boris OR a parish officer as soon as possible 

2- Tell them the date you were last in church 

3- Tell them date of your positive test 

This information is VERY important for the health and safety of our 

(YOUR) parish family! Parishioners who attended at the same time as an 

infected person need to know in order to be tested and stay healthy, or be 

treated. 

Please remember to keep an eye on your emails before coming to Church 

for any changes in guidance due to the pandemic. Thank you! 

UPCOMING PARISH EVENTS  

**Last Sunday of the month – Growth & Outreach Committee 

meeting, after Liturgy.  ALL ARE WELCOMED.  POSTPONED 

UNTIL FEBRUARY. 

**Saturdays – Moleben at 10AM, followed by Bible Study classes 

with Fr. Boris.  

**SEMI-ANNUAL MEETING, CANCELLED. 

**Friday, March 4th  -- Great Vespers with our Hierarchs in 

attendance.  NOTE CHANGE OF DATE! 

**Saturday, March 5th  -- Ordination to the priesthood of Deacon 

Michael Abrahamson.  NOTE CHANGE OF DATE! 



GIVE A GIFT TO THE NEWBORN CHRIST JESUS BY 

SUPPORTING A CHILD IN THE NEED OF LOVE: Benefitting 

children in Mariupol and the Donbas War Region 

 

December 22, 2021 

The Conception by St. Anna of the Most Holy Theotokos  

Beloved in the Lord!  

CHRIST IS BORN! 

At some point in our childhood, we have all had a beloved stuffed animal or doll to hug and care 

for.  It is such a small thing, but in the eyes of a child, that toy may mean the world to 

them.  Having the childhood experience of owning one or many stuffed toys is something we take 

for granted.  There are thousands of children around the world who have never felt that joy.  

 

During this Nativity Season, we are calling upon everyone to share with their brothers and sisters 

in Ukraine, by sharing a new or gently used stuffed toy.   We simply request you place a box 

under your parish Christmas tree and fill it up!  The stuffed toys will be sent to the children in the 

war zone in Ukraine.  Give a gift to the Newborn Christ Child by supporting a child in need of 

love and comfort. 

All donations should be sent to: 

His Eminence Archbishop Daniel 

c/o Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the USA 

135 Davidson Avenue 

Somerset, NJ 08873 

 

Please contact the Office of Youth Ministry at uocyouth@aol.com with any questions.  

All donations should be received by January 30th. 

 

In Christ's Love, 

His Eminence Archbishop Daniel 

 

Natalie Kapeluck Nixon 

Director - Consistory Office of Youth and Young Adult Ministry 
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Beloved brothers and sisters in Christ! 

Souper Bowl Sunday 2022 is   

FEBRUARY 13, 2022!  

Team up with Ukrainian Orthodox League of the Ukrainian Orthodox Church of the USA in 
our Annual Souper Bowl of Caring! Rally your parish and church youth to champion this 
social service ministry by feeding the poor and caring for those in need around the world. 

It's easy! Your parish youth can collect donations on or near February 13, 2022 and direct 
the collected donations to UOL in order to benefit the ministry of St. Andrew Society of our 
Holy Church ɀ benefitting the elderly and soup kitchens in Ukraine. Visit our website 
here!   

As Orthodox Christians, in response to the Gospel, we are taught to be generous in charity 
ÁÎÄ ÌÏÖÅ ÔÏ ÁÌÌȢ )Î ÃÏÏÐÅÒÁÔÉÏÎ ×ÉÔÈ ÔÈÅ 3ÁÉÎÔ !ÎÄÒÅ×ȭÓ 5ËÒÁÉÎÉÁÎ /ÒÔÈÏÄÏØ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȟ ÏÎÅ ÏÆ 
ÏÕÒ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ ÃÅÎÔÒÁÌ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎÓ ÔÈÁÔ ×ÏÒËÓ ÔÏ ÓÅÒÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÌÅÓÓ ÆÏÒÔÕÎÁÔÅ ÉÎ 5ËÒÁÉÎÅȟ ×Å 
have the opportunity to help those in need. 

In 1ωωρ 3ÁÉÎÔ !ÎÄÒÅ×ȭÓ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ ×ÁÓ ÅÓÔÁÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ ÓÐÉÒÉÔÕÁÌ ÒÅÂÉÒÔÈ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ 
ÆÁÉÔÈÆÕÌ ÉÎ 5ËÒÁÉÎÅ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÉÎ ÃÈÁÒÉÔÁÂÌÅ ÏÕÔÒÅÁÃÈȢ 4ÈÉÓ ÏÒÇÁÎÉÚÁÔÉÏÎ ÏÆ ÏÕÒ #ÈÕÒÃÈȭÓ 
faithful has provided humanitarian assistance to the poor and disenfranchised elderly, by 
providing meals or food parcels, and to the orphans, with St. Nicholas visitations. These 
soup kitchens, located in various cities in Ukraine, have provided warm meals, Monday 
through Friday, for the needy. 

3ÁÉÎÔ !ÎÄÒÅ×ȭÓ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙ ÈÁÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÐÕÂÌÉÓÈÅÄ "ibles, religious books and educational 
pamphlets for the faithful in Ukraine. The Orthodox seminaries have received countless 
supplies and equipment. The seminarians themselves have received scholarships. Along 
with these great offerings, the Society has raised over $115,000 to restore historic Saint 
-ÉÃÈÁÅÌȭÓ -ÏÎÁÓÔÅÒÙ ÉÎ +ÙÉÖȟ 5ËÒÁÉÎÅȢ 

On Sunday, February 13th, numerous people across the country will gather to enjoy Super 
"Ï×Ì 3ÕÎÄÁÙȦ 7Å ÁÒÅ ÔÒÕÌÙ ÓÏ ÆÏÒÔÕÎÁÔÅ ÔÏ ÅÎÊÏÙ 'ÏÄȭÓ ÂÌÅÓÓÉÎÇÓȠ ÔÈÉÓ ÉÓ ÔÈÅ ÐÅÒÆÅÃÔ 
opportunity to remember and to share with the less fortunate. Again this year, the 
Ukrainian Orthodox League requests that all UOL Chapters take a collection, and/or host a 
ÆÕÎÄÒÁÉÓÉÎÇ ÍÅÁÌ ÔÏ ÓÕÐÐÏÒÔ 3ÁÉÎÔ !ÎÄÒÅ×ȭÓ 3ÏÃÉÅÔÙȭÓ 3ÏÕÐ +ÉÔÃÈÅÎÓ ÉÎ 5ËÒÁÉÎÅȢ 7ÉÔh the 
blessing of your pastor and in cooperation with the parish administration, we request you 
distribute the brochures , sharing them with the faithful. 

All donations can be sent: 

UKRAINIAN ORTHODOX LEAGUE 

Mr. Joseph Goodge ɀ UOL Financial Secretary 

1924 State Route 208 

Pulaski, PA  16143 

Let's carry the excitement of Super Bowl Sunday into the homes and lives of people in need 
in Ukraine throughout the world. It's a simple but significant act that reminds us what is 
truly important. Your parish youth have the power to make a positive difference. 

Join hundreds of other Orthodox Christian parishes around the country participating in the 
Souper Bowl of Caring as an opportunity to demonstrate your concern for the hungry and 
needy of the world around us. May God bless you and your parish in this New Year! 

Archbishop Daniel  
Protodeacon Ihor Mahlay , Consistory Office of Christian Charity 

Karen Ferraro,  UOL President 

http://www.uol.orthodoxws.com/
http://www.uol.orthodoxws.com/
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